
TOWN OF CICERO 

TOWN COUNCIL RETREAT MEMORANDUM 

 February 7, 2023 at 6:00 PM  
 

Call to Order:  President Blueher called the meeting to order.      

 

Present: Chad Blueher    Absent:   

Jerry Cook 

Joe Cox 

Eric Hayden 

Christopher Lutz        

  

Others Present: Rhonda Gary, Clerk Treasurer  

   Dan Strong, Project Coordinator 

    

Department Discussions (General discussion on each Department strength, weakness, 

opportunity, threat) 

 

Parks Department:  Superintendent Hunter distributed a handout to the council.  The handout 

included: 

 

Things Accomplished in 2022 – Concession Stand, 5-year Plan and Park Impact Study, Started 

Work on the New Marina, E-Sign at Community Park, Camera Installation, Town Hall Upgrade, 

Lots of Maintenance and Beautification of Cicero, etc. 

 

What is being worked on in 2023 – Finish Marina, Park Board Possibility, Various Grants, More 

Maintenance and Beautification of Cicero, etc. 

 

Future Needs/Large Projects – Red Bridge:  Roof, Exterior Siding and Interior, Replace Gas 

Tank at Marina, Paving, etc. 

 

Park Donations – Superintendent Hunter talked about various donations personal as well as 

businesses who have contributed to the success of the Cicero Parks Department.  He plans to 

continue to look for more opportunities for the residents to invest in the Parks Department.   

 

Mr. Hayden stated that the parks have never looked so good.  Mr. Cox concurred.  The council 

thanked Superintendent Hunter for his hard work for the town. 

 

Motion to Adjourn:  Mr. Cook made the motion.  Mr. Hayden seconded, motion carried. 

 

Signatures on Official Documents! 

 

Signatures of Cicero Town Council 

 

__________________________ 

Chad M. Blueher, President  

 



__________________________  

Christopher J. Lutz, Vice President  

 

__________________________ 

Jerry G. Cook 

 

__________________________  

Joseph R. Cox   

 

__________________________       

Eric C. Hayden 

 

Attested: __________________________    

      Rhonda Gary, Clerk Treasurer 

 


